
FINANCE REPORT

BOROTIN KINDERGARTEN- CZECH REPUBLIC 

Borotin Kindergarten was established in 2002 and sanctioned by HH Shri Mataji in 2003. First term with Czech 
children took place in 2003. Kindergarten has been fully international since 2005. The precise number of children who
attended the Kindergarten is unknown, but estimation is over 1500 children. 

Operational costs of Kindergarten (materiel, etc.) have gradually risen as per economic situation. Therefore tuition 
fees have been somewhat increased as well. Tuition fees are solely used for covering Kindergarten operational costs, which
is further supported by voluntary donations from Czech and other collectives. All reconstruction and development projects
are covered solely by donations. 

The Borotin premises are large with potential for expansion of Kindergarten and even beyond that. Renovation 
and expansion projects are ongoing, with new classrooms and dormitories fully compliant with legal and regulatory
requirements, so as to allow the Kindergarten to be officially recognized and registered within the Czech educational
system. The Kindergarten capacity is supposed to be increased from the current limit of up to 35 children per term to
potentially 55 children. 

We would like to thank from the bottom of our hearts to all yogis and national collectives for their love, support 
and generosity. For the renovation and expansion projects to continue, as well as for the direct support of the 
Kindergarten operations, further support is needed. Financial donations are possible via Kindergarten webpage
https://borotin.com/support-us/. For personal help feel free to reach out to lukas@nirmala.cz. 

Link to donations: https://borotin.com/support-us/ 



CABELLA INTERNATIONAL SAHAJA SCHOOL - ITALY 
 
CISS started in 2008 with 33 children. The School operates financially with school fees and the support of the 
World Foundation. The School has an expansion plan in place to accommodate for more students in the upcoming years.
We want to thank all our brothers and sisters for their generosity by helping the school. 

Link to donations: https://legacy.shrimatajifoundation.org 



CANAJOHARIE SCHOOL - USA 
 
The International Sahaja School in Canajoharie started in 2004. The school enrollment is currently capped at 15 
students based on our square footage. The school accepts students from pre-K through 1st grade in 2 separate
classrooms (in the past we have had students through 3rd grade). 

Tuition has not increased in many years. Post-pandemic a few of our terms have run with fewer students or for 
shortened terms. We are aiming to resume full capacity and term length. Our expansion project is currently going through a
restructuring phase. A new team will be formed which will be given the authority to continue its work through the regular
changes in national leadership. Our previous plans will be re-examined. These plans were for 48 students through 4th/5th
grade. We currently have no budget for this although we have $562,711.41 in savings earmarked for this project. 

Thank you for your generosity: https://sahajayoga.kindful.com/?campaign=1125901 



DEVI SCHOOL- CANADA 
 
The DEVI School started in 2017 with 24 students ranging from grade 6-10. In 2018, we extended to grade 11 
and in 2019 we had our first graduating class (grade 12). Our student body count has been increasing every year and
currently we have 64 students for the 2023-2024 academic year. 

The utilities and school daily expenses have increased at a very alarming rate in the past year due to post 
pandemic inflation. We have not increased tuition rates and continue to rely on donations. We would like to establish a
scholarship fund and a fundraiser to support the renovation/expansion of our meditation hall which is a crucial part of our
daily life at the DEVI school. We have estimated $100,000 for the renovation/expansion of our meditation hall and would
appreciate donations from the Yogis. 

We thank Shri Mataji for this wonderful school where her children can flourish and imbibe into sahaj culture. We 
would also like to thank you for your donations and support to the school all these years. We would appreciate your help
with our meditation hall expansion at https://www.devischool.org/donations 



VIENNA KINDERGARTEN- AUSTRIA 
 
The kindergarten Joy4Children started in 1997 with 12 children. Our expenses are more or less the same over the 
last 4 years as are our income. In 2020 we had to increase the fees from parents after many years of steady fees. 
Currently we do not have any expansion plan. We like to thank the collective for the vibrational support. Financially we are
blessed with the governmental support from Vienna. 


